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February 12, 2024 

 

Dear Chair Reynolds and the Members of the House Early Childhood and Human Services: 

I am wri�ng on behalf of the Oregon Alliance, a dedicated champion and established voice in advoca�ng for the safety, 
health, and well-being of children, youth, families, and communi�es across Oregon. Our associa�on has reviewed House 
Bill 4086 –2 amendment, and we wish to express our support for this legisla�on to study the scope of child abuse 
inves�ga�ons by the Department of Human Services and to beter understand how best to support children who are 
exhibi�ng problema�c sexual behavior and their families.  
 
This bill supports the deliberate and though�ul considera�on of a regulatory system that works beter children, youth 
and those suppor�ng them every day. Our exis�ng system should and must focus on con�nuous quality improvement. 
Instead, our current inves�gatory structure has resulted in a culture of fear which increases turnover. For children and 
youth to thrive, they must have consistent and established rela�onships.   
 
All of our work must be done through the lens of na�onal best prac�ces that are trauma informed. We applaud the use 
of a skilled facilitator who specializes in public policy who can work with stakeholders to make recommenda�ons on how 
best to opera�onalize child abuse in Oregon and work with children exhibi�ng problema�c sexual behavior and their 
families  
 
House Bill 4086 -2 will pull together a commitee of experts including those with lived experience to recommend: 

• jurisdic�on of ODHS on child abuse inves�ga�ons,  
• defini�on of child abuse 
• best prac�ces for conduc�ng an abuse inves�ga�on 
• oversight of the recommenda�ons that come from this work 

 

Furthermore, the study will iden�fy the current services and supports available to children who are exhibi�ng 
problema�c sexual including any gaps. From this work and through the use of a commitee of experts, the study will 
make recommenda�ons regarding the services and treatment for these children and iden�fy the supports needed by the 
family. The recommended treatment interven�ons and support for both the child and family must be family centered, 
community-based and use na�onal best prac�ces that are trauma informed. Only then, we are able to have a meaningful 
impact on how best to prevent out-of-home placement or incarcera�on. 

Thank you for considering our perspec�ve on House Bill 4086 -2 amendment. We appreciate your dedica�on to the 
welfare of vulnerable individuals and look forward to the opportunity to discuss our concerns further. 

Sincerely, 

 

Royce Bowlin 

CEO 

 


